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On December 9, 2022, a letter was sent indicating that the subject property located 
at 361 Ultimo Avenue, Vacant Lot, Long Beach, CA was subject to the "Vacant Lot 

Program" pursuant to Chapter 18.29 of the Long Beach Municipal Code and that fees 
associated with monitoring the subject property would be assessed and billed 
annually. 

On January 13, 2023, vacant lot administering fee billing letters were sent to property 
owners as listed on the Los Angeles County Tax Assessor Record. 

On January 26, 2023, staff received a request to appeal the Vacant Lot Monitoring 
Fees. 
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This information is available in alternative format by request at 562.570.6257. 

For an electronic version of this document, visit our website at longbeach.gov/lbds. 




